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Buckley Shield Win          

The 2016 Buckley Shield winning team—Jai Stokes, Cameron Mills, Lachlan Purcell, Luke Turch,           

Jesse Knott, Jamie Capell , Zach Heagney, Logan Tyson, Mino Polaia, Ethan Roser, Jack Martin,           

Ernest Green, Jordan Manning, Reece Rosewarn, Lleyton Murdoch, Jessi O’ Neill, Menzie Leslie– Fitch,  

Tait Fagerstrom, Kane Sliman, Levi Moffatt–McDonald, Blaine Hayes.                                                             

Manager: Mr J Shearer.     Coach: Mr. P  Crouch. (Continued page 5) 
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Term 3 is nearly at an end and I’d like to thank the staff, students, parents and the wider     

community for all their work this term.  

 

The schools NAPLAN results were particularly impressive and the school has been identified as performing 

at a very high standard through the External Validation process. The performance of Year 7 and Year 9  

students’ in literacy from the NAPLAN examinations was very impressive with significant growth in student 

performance data. The performance of Year 7 students in numeracy was very pleasing, whilst the overall 

performance of our Aboriginal students was remarkable. 

 

The campus will investigate the data further in Term 4- but initial investigation indicates that there will be a 

major push on Boys Education and numeracy in Year 9 in 2017. This will be supported by the appointment of 

Angela Cox as the College Head Teacher Secondary Studies to oversee these programs, as well as   

eLearning and student transition from the Middle School to the Senior Campus. 

 

The campus is also in the process of permanently appointing both a PDHPE and Music teacher who will 

begin in Term 4. Furthermore a Youth Outreach Worker (working three and a half days a week) and a Family 

Referral Service Worker (working four days a week) will be employed to support students and families at the 

Umina Campus. 

 

The 6th of September saw the official opening of the heavily renovated Aboriginal Resource Centre in the old 

farm building on Veron Road. This classroom, situated next to the Aboriginal Garden, is an amazing resource 

which can be utilised by all students to support learning in our beautiful natural environment. I’d like to thank 

AECG President and BWSC Umina teacher Talara Freeman for overseeing this event. I’d also like to thank 

the Year 9 Aboriginal Studies class for their impeccable organisation and staff members Morrie Goolagong, 

Paul Richardson and Tina Baynie for their finishing touches to make it such a wonderful launch. 

 

This week the school oval upgrade will commence. This will mean that the oval will be out of bounds for all of 

Term 4- but it is envisaged that a much safer and fully irrigated playing field will be ready for use in 2017. I 

would like to thank staff, students and parents for their understanding as they overcome the inconvenience 

that will inevitably occur during its construction.      

 

Principal’s Report 

Continued next page 
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 The next P&C Association Meeting  

Wednesday  21st September 2016 

  7:00 p.m. Sharp              At: Umina Campus  

I would like to congratulate our students for their wonderful sporting achievements this term. Our U15 boys 

won the Grand Final of the Buckley Shield on Wednesday 14th September at Campbelltown Sports stadium. 

This prestigious final was played against Eagle Vale High School for the honour of being the best compre-

hensive government school Rugby League team in NSW for Under 14’s. A great achievement and many 

thanks to super coaches Mr Crouch and Mr Shearer for their outstanding efforts.  

 

Similarly our Girls Year 7 and 8 Netball team have also made the State Finals to be played at the Homebush 

Olympic Precinct on the 20th of September. These girls have already been crowned Central Coast and then 

Hunter champions, and will now move into a round robin of the best 8 teams in the state. This competition 

organised by Netball NSW and the Sydney Swifts will mean they are playing for the honour of being the best 

comprehensive government netball team in NSW for their age. Congratulations to wonder coach Mrs Hocking 

for all her hard work. 

 

Finally, it is not long now until the Umina40 dinner on October 29. We have already had 140 people indicate 

they will be there - so we look forward to an exciting evening. If you would like to attend and have not already 

paid- please contact the front office on 43419066 for payment details. 

Have a great holiday and looking forward to an exciting Term 4. 

 

Brent Walker,   

Principal  

Brisbane Water Secondary College Umina Campus 
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Dear Parents, Staff, Students and Community Members, 

As Term 3 draws to a close we look back on another successful term 

full of great opportunities and experiences for our students.  

Every week is busy at school, however the last few weeks, especially so, 

 Congratulations to all involved in the PBL rewards, I am very pleased to see so many students with 

more than 200 positive referrals this year. 

 It was wonderful to see so many Parents attend the Parent Teacher night, thankyou to all our dedi-

cated staff for giving up their time to pass on important information regarding our students. 

 Years 7, 8 and 9 have all undertaken a range of very important Assessment Tasks. 

 Year 8 have received their Elective information, more information will be distributed in Term 4. 

 All staff have begun writing Yearly Reports. 

Reminder for all drivers our 40km/h Flashing Safety lights remind you of our school zones. 

 

Simon Warren 

Deputy Principal 

 HELMET SUCCESS – Thankyou to all Students and Parents / 

Carers for their support with this program. Majority of students are 

wearing their helmets and several awards have been given. 

As Yearly Reports begin to be written, a good opportunity exists for ALL students to think about their 

current progress using the traffic light test below. 

RED LIGHT – What should I STOP doing right now? 

AMBER LIGHT – What should I CHANGE in the next few weeks? 

GREEN LIGHT – What should I KEEP doing? 

Thankyou everyone and enjoy your holidays, all students should look ahead and maintain their effort for 

the remainder of the year. 

S. Warren 
Mr. S. Warren 

Deputy Principal 
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An immensely successful and enjoyable year 

of Rugby League for us this year. Our U13 

team performed admirably in their All School and Country Cup competitions. As part of their Tar-

geted Sport Program they also played against Illawarra SHS, Farrer MAHS, Wallsend SC amongst 

others.                                                                                                                                             

Under 15          Our U15 team continued on their path of improvement 

by progressing all the way to the state grand final of the NSW Country 

Cup. To achieve this they needed to defeat all Central Coast Schools, 

then regional winners from the Hunter/ Newcastle, Mid North Coast, Far 

North Coast, and Western NSW. They travelled to Wyong, Maitland, Port 

Macquarie, and Dubbo, demonstrating great commitment, perseverance, 

team work and discipline. They should be very proud in progressing to 

the final 2 teams out of over 250 from across NSW, we sure are! Well 

done and thankyou to their coach Mr Shearer. 

Buckley Shield                 Our Buckley Shield created history this year by winning the prestigious 

and historic Buckley Shield. We are the only Central Coast school since 1975 to win this event (we 

also won it in 2011). Late in term 1 the boys defeated 12 other Central Coast schools to enter into 

the final 20 in the state draw. They faced a handy Orange HS outfit from Western NSW in round 1, 

but were too strong for them winning 24-12. From there the team embarked on a  series of gruelling road 

trips, playing far from home against some large and noisy crowds. Next up they travelled to Yanco HS from 

the Riverina region, earning a solid win. Another road trip to Kiama saw the boys hold a fast finishing South 

Coast team 46-38, earning a place in the semi finals against last years winners Merrylands HS. Here they 

encountered a large, physical team but great team work and belief in our rehearsed structures saw us secure 

a hard fought 24-18 win and book a place in the ‘big dance’- the grand final at the home of the mighty Wests 

Tigers at Campbelltown Sport Stadium. 

Again, the team trained really well and we knew we were in for another big and physical team in Eagle Vale 

HS from South Western Sydney. We got off to a slow start, making some uncharacteristic errors which led to 

us conceding the first try. From there the boys gradually improved, defending well and working to our 

strengths in attack. We led at half time 16-4. The team were desperate for victory and were prepared to work 

hard, be disciplined, play as a team, respect each other, their opposition and the referee, and persevere to 

earn themselves a famous victory. Final score was 24-16. We were fortunate to have a great group of sup-

porters which really made it a memorable day for our great school. Man of the match was Jessi O’Neill, and 

captain Jamie Capell was a deserved winner of the Buckley Shield player of the competition award. The 2016 

Buckley Shield winning team was Jai Stokes, Cameron Mills, Lachlan Purcell, Luke Turch, Jesse Knott, Ja-

mie Capell ©, Zach Heagney, Logan Tyson, Mino Polaia, Ethan Roser, Jack Martin, Ernest Green, Jordan 

Manning, Reece Rosewarn, Lleyton Murdoch, Jessi O’Neill, Menzie Leslie–Fitch, Tait Fagerstrom, Kane 

Sliman, Levi Moffatt–McDonald, Blaine Hayes. Manager; Mr J Shearer: Coach: Mr. P Crouch. 
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Team ONEderful 

Reminders:   

NO PHONES in class!  

BRING EQUIPMENT!  

The homework centre is now on every Wednesday so if you need help with assignments or just want to 

complete some extra study then come down to the library at 2:45pm and get some quality assistance. 

ATTENDANCE: All students with unexplained absences, please complete and return the green note to 

your roll call teacher . 

GET TO SCHOOL ON TIME!! Detentions are being given to those students that have been arriving late to 

school, so remember to set an alarm before going to bed. 

I’m looking forward to an incredible rest of the year in Team 1 and across the whole school. If there are any 

issues or if you would just like a chat please don’t hesitate to contact either myself or Mrs Murray via the 

details below: 

Mr Gosden (Team 1 ATL)                             Phone: 43419066 

Email: Joel.gosden3@det.nsw.edu.au                              Susannah.murray@det.nsw.edu.au 

Can you believe we are at the end of Term 3! Does time fly when you’re having fun! We have had yet another 

amazing term in team 1nderful. With only one term remaining there is still so much yet to achieve! 

What’s coming up?: 

Intercollege competition 19th-21st October 

Dance Party 26th October 

Year 9 Mock Interviews 21st- 23rd November 

Year 8 Great Aussie Bush Camp 30th November – 2nd December 

What has been happening in class? 

Health  

English 

NAIDOC Assembly 

AVID Tutor Groups 

mailto:Joel.gosden3@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:Susannah.murray@det.nsw.edu.au
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Brisbane Water Secondary   
College competes successfully 
at Brisbane Royal Show 2016 

Brisbane Water Secondary College cattle club and agriculture students have been very busy training and 
preparing three cattle for the Brisbane Royal Show in August, undoubtedly the largest and most prestigious 

cattle show nationally of the year. Three hundred and sixty cattle were entered for competition.  

Adam Gowrie was invited to represent Brisbane Water Secondary College and was responsible for the   

preparation and parading of the steers and heifer during the show. All three cattle placed in competition. 

 The Limousin cross steer entered in the School Steer section placed third in a very strong field.   

The steer was provided by breeder Mr Ben Toll of Sheraton Limousins. The Limousin Heifer was entered in 

the Open Heifer Class and placed third in the carcase competition  

Limousin cross steer placed 
third in School Steer Competition 

bred by Mr Toll of Sheraton 
Limousins led by Adam Gowrie 

sponsored by Umina Rotary Club 

Limousin Heifer placed Third in the Open Heifer 
Class Carcase Competition bred by Mr Kelleher 

Mount Rivers 

Sponsored by WoyWoy Rotary Club 
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The red limousin steer was bred by BWSC in conjunction with breeders Mr and Mrs McCredie of Vacy 

NSW. 

He achieved a Highly Commended in the Open Middle Weight class on the hoof in an unprecedented 

quality field of forty two cattle.    

BWSC Agriculture staff and students would 
like to thank the highly acclaimed breeders 
Mr Toll of Sheraton Limousins, Mr Kelleher 
from Mount Rivers and Mr and Mrs McCredie 
from Vacy for their continued professional 
support to the Show Program. Their long 
standing expertise and provision of premium 
quality cattle has been fundamental to the 
success achieved by BWSC and continues to 
be greatly appreciated by students and staff 

for many years. 

 

Special thanks to St Johns College Dubbo for their continued hospitality,   
catering and camaraderie which has been shared by students at Royal Shows 

for many years.  

BWSC Agriculture Department staff and students would also like to 
acknowledge our appreciation for the continuing support of Umina and Woy 

Woy Rotary Clubs. Without your support such  opportunities would not be possible. 

The Spring Show season is underway with upcoming competitions scheduled for Singleton Prime Stock 
Competition, Armidale Beef Festival and the Upper Hunter Beef Bonanza to complete the 2016 Show 

Program. 

 

 

 

 

Rhonda one of our beautiful purebred limousin breeding cows has 
just delivered an outstanding bull calf on Friday 9th 
September pictured below. Name yet to be an-

nounced! 

Purebred Limousin steer placed High-
ly Commended in the Medium Weight 

Open class bred by Mr and Mrs 

McCredie 

 
Breaking News!!  
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We would like to welcome three new stu-

dents   - Evie, Jai and Adam to our team.  

Chase, Garren, Jacob (8.2.1) working 

on their Health assessment task with 

Ms Goodacre.   
Jasmine, Shelby and Courtney 

8.2.1 working on their English 

assessment task. 

Kieran 9.2.1 busy with a Timber 

project. 

Joee 9.2.2 working on his 

balance board in Wood-

work. 

Some of my favourite things:                                  

Snow skiing, reading, watching the 

movie The Breakfast Club 

How to welcome new students?                                    

Come up and talk to new students because everyone 

was really nice to me. I’m a little shy and probably  

wouldn’t have started a conversation.   

Evie 8.2.1 

A few of my favourite things:                  

Reading, skating and         

watermelon 

Recommended reading: Anything by Stephen 

King, I’ve read  eight of his novels. My favourite 

is Pet Cemetery. 

Jai 9.2.1 

Some of my favourite things: 

Music, creative writing, Aboriginal Studies and surfing  

Looking forward to reading What’s Eating Gilbert Grape? 

Best advice received: If you can’t say anything nice don’t say anything at all. 

Adam 9.2.2 
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Angie 7.2.1 Some of my favourite things: 

Touch, Oz tag, Soccer, mango and 

pumpkin Hanging with friends at 

lunchtime 

Best advice received: Don’t listen 

to negative people. 

Kyra and Chloe 9.2.2 Some of Kyra’s favourite things: Photography, reading, eating 

watermelon, going to the beach and completing a barista course.                   

Best advice received: If something knocks you over always get back 

up. Some of Chloe’s favourite things: Drawing, cooking, eating 

strawberries, going to the beach.                                                                         

Looking forward to: Doing a TAFE taster course in Hair and Beauty 

next term. 

Marine Studies Excursion 

Lachlan’s Marine Studies class exchanged their terrestrial 

learning environment for a watery one when they went 

snorkelling with Eco Treasures at Shelly Beach near Manly 

recently. “It was great. I saw a groper and others saw a 

Port Jackson shark.”   

 Lachlan 9.2.1 in Marine Studies 

Jamie 9.2.1 at work 

constructing his 

toolbox in Timber 

Shauna, a dedicated Agriculture 

student, was thrilled to be present 

at the birth of the school’s new 

calf. “She is a pure bred Limousin. 

Her mother, Rhonda is doing well 

and all the Year 9 Ag students are 

really proud of her.” 

Shauna 9.2.2 with the new calf 
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Wow… it is the end of term three already. Team Three has been working 

extremely hard this year where we have participated in a variety of events 

such as NAIDOC weeks, sporting competitions such as oz tag and touch 

football, chess competition and the maths competition.  

What are we learning about in Term 4:  

PDHPE-  Fitness testing (All years) 

Maths- Year 7- Probability/ Algebra, Year 8-Area and Volume/ Linear Rela-

tionships, Year 9- Properties of Geometrical figures, Area, Surface Area and 

Volume. 

English- Year 7- Poetry, Year 8- Film Study, Year 9- Film Study 

Science- Year 7- Forces, Year 8- Energy, Year 9-Eco-systems  

HSIE- Year 7- Ancient Egypt, Year 8- Indigenous History, Year 9- Modern 

History 

What’s coming up in Term 4: 

Intercollege- 19th October                   Dance Party- 26th October 

White Card Course- 28th October       College Sports Presentation- 10th November                             

Academic Assembly- 12th December  
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TEAM  
 

 

TEAM 4 BRONZE AND SILVER   

WINNERS!  

Zooper Dooper Day! 

Congratulations to all the students in Team 4 who have shown 

impeccable behaviour this term and earned enough PBs for 

Bronze rewards.  

Our SILVER reward day is coming up so continue to show your 

best behaviour in class.  

Please remember to BRING ALL YOUR EQUIPMENT: Pencils 

cases full of pens, pencils, erasers, sharpeners, rulers, stationary 

and your PE uniform every lesson you’re required.  

Mrs Cilia (ATL) 
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Team 5 
Team 5 students enjoying their Zooper Dooper rewards and some action 

shots of woodwork! 
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TEAM SIX 
For success, attitude is equally as important as ability”. 

 Harry F. Banks 

 Congratulations to the following students who have attained either a Bronze or Silver level. The Bronze 

level students were rewarded on August 30th with a Zooper-Dooper reward and on the 23rd of September 

all Silver level students will be rewarded with a movie in the Gym and a BBQ lunch. We commend all stu-

dents listed below for following our Core School Values of RESPECT, COMMITMENT & RELATION-

SHIPS. 

7.6.1 8.6.1 9.6.1 9.6.2 

SILVER 

Jordan QADAN-CASE Samuel WATSON Nicole DELOS SANTOS Paige CURNOE 

Bethany KEUNING 
Adriana Vanessa 
WIDJAJA Amber LYNCH Caitlin WILLIAMS 

Chloe MAHER Chelsea BARRETT Cassandra WARNER Gracelyn ULAIWI 

Jacqueline KENT Ella HARRINGTON Flynn EDWARDS Matthew WHITEHEAD 

Jager MARSDEN-SALMON Amber MCCONNELL Faith NANAI Taylah LITTLE 

Emma GRANIC Shanae GOW Madalyn MACLEOD Tyler JEFFERY 

Angelle NANAI Ava RAMOS Jasmin FREEWATER Natasha HARMAN 

Mathew PIROMALLI Sally UPHILL Zachary COLLINS Kate MCELLIGOTT 

Jaik NEWLAND Gracie MARTIN Alaiyah SAUNDERS Aaron ROBINSON 

Nicholas SMITH Keila WAGG Maddy SPITHILL Lachlan BRADDISH 

Abbie DOWNS Kiara BARNETT Ashley BAKER Tyran PASCOE 

Mikayla WILLIAMS Katelyn HINKS Eliza MAINLAND 
Phoebe NELSON-
STAUNTON 

Pateley RIDGES 
Elizabeth-Rose MOR-
RIS Blair FISCHER 

  

Chelsea CLEMENTS Lara PATERSON Eden MASON-DARWIN   

Mikaela KELLY Tahlia CAMPBELL Shaylah O'DEA-POWTER   

Aiden BYCROFT Cruz RODRIGUEZ Jessica BROWN-HALL   

Jack LYNCH Skylah GOODWIN 
Maisie STANLEIGH-
CLARKE 

  

  Kai RAMOS Skyla ROSER 
  

  Seb MESITI Keegan DODD   

    Nathan JAMES   

    Jordan COOLEY   

    Kynesha STAPLETON   

BRONZE 

  
Zen LEWIN Mathew SARAYELDIN Liam MUIR Joshua QUARTERMAN 

  Luke BOREHAM Steven COLLINS Amber NGAHEU 

  Tabitha COLLINS Michael HARDING Shayden BINDER 

  Brayden AUSBURN Lauren JACKSON Thomas WILSON 

  Latisha CASEY Oscar FERGUSON Kyle HASTIE 



Umina Campus Newsletter                                                                                                               SEPTEMBER  2016 

16 

 

 

 

It has been a busy term with staff and students participating in a variety of activities A quick overview of 

some of the activities that have taken place: 

NAIDOC WEEK- Students in classes completed- Indigenous games, Hand Painting and story telling in 

their classes. 

Music- Students have been composing and producing garage bands, film and sound tracks for films. 

HSIE- Year 7 have been studying the Narrabeen Man, Year 8 important medieval people producing some 

great speeches and Year 9- Life in Australia during federation 

English- Year 7 have been reading Boy Overboard and producing some colourful poster and monologues 

and Year 8 Alternative Film DVD covers, essays and poster,  

PDHPE- Students have been participating in Gymnastics- Big Trampoline, Mini Trampoline, Floor Routine, 

Beam and Parallel bars. 

Targeted Sports Class- Have excelled winning the Buckley Shield 

Team   
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Term 3 has flown by at a rapid pace and Team 8 students have continued to work to a high standard and 

demonstrated Respect, Commitment and Relationships.  

Congratulations to the students who went down to Campbelltown last week to support our victorious Buckley 

Shield team. All students who attended were invited because they were on Silver PBL level and it was great 

to see a number of Team 8 students go along and cheer on the team and show tremendous school spirit. 

Also congratulations to our very own Logan Tyson-Sanson, Cameron Mills, Blaine Hayes and Menzie Leslie-

Fitch who were all valuable members of the winning team. 

Thank you to all the parents who came along to Parent Teacher night last week. It was great to see so many 

of you and discuss the great things your children have been doing in the classroom. 

Term 3 sees our Team Leader Mrs Burns head off on maternity leave and we wish her and her family all the 

best with their new addition and we will see her return in term 2 next year.  

And finally I would like to wish everyone a safe holiday and see everyone back refreshed for Term 4. 
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Recently in our Student Representative Council and Interact Club, students have taken part in Legacy Day 

where our lovely students set to the streets of Woy Woy, Umina and Ettalong to raise money for Legacy. We 

had a huge success selling badges, pens and teddy bears with an estimated $1000 in total.  

SRC is also coordinating a Dance Party which is set to take place on October 26, term four.  

Students have recently started a Jelly Bean competition, where money raised will support our breakfast club, 

which operates each Wednesday morning before school.  

We are also having another pizza fundraiser on Wednesday week 10 to assist with funding a shelter box. 
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Woytopia Festival 
Sunday                        

9th October  
 
A great family day featuring live music - includ-
ing Ellie Drennan, winner of The Voice - 
delicious food,   market stalls, eco-living talks, 
free plant giveaway, Walkabout Wildlife Park 
and loads of kids’ entertainment and fun activi-
ties. When: Sunday 9th October, 9am-
3pm. Where: Woy Woy South Public School, 
Waterloo Ave, Woy Woy. For more infor-
mation, please go to www.woytopia.info/ 
 
 
The festival has been running since 2010 & 
this year’s is the fifth. WOYTOPIA  is run 
entirely by volunteers & is a not-for-profit 
event, although there will be some trade stalls 
selling beautiful & creative wares. We are 
hoping to boost our numbers this year. At 
previous festivals, attendance has been 
around 3000. It would be wonderful if we could 
get the message out to as many people as 
possible! 

http://www.woytopia.info/
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What a busy time AGAIN or still. We have had many students out for work  

experience and currently Kyhamoana Tevi-Fuimaono and Amanda Jones are 

out with Central Coast  Newspapers and Peninsula District Care. 

Our students out at TAFE are enjoying their time and applications for TAFE 

opportunities for term 4 have now closed. 

Over 20 students attended the ‘Careers Workshop’ ran by TAFE in August. 

Students had a great day learning some life-long skills and preparing for their Mock Interviews. One on 

one workshops have also been provided for over 70 students again all in preparation for the Mock Inter-

views. 

The last whole year activity will be a presentation by the R.E.A.D clinic on Wednesday November 9 – All 

of year 9 will be addressed. The aim is to assist students with ‘nerves’ before the big day. 

The Mock Interview time and allocated day is now up for all students and students have been shown this 

in class. For any student away, or interested parent…Go to BWSC Umina Home page, on the right hand 

side hit ‘Careers’ then ‘Mock Interview November 21-23’ icon and ‘Your Allocated Time and Day’.  Stu-

dents are expected to arrive 20 minutes before the interview and must bring with them :- 

A printed copy of their resume 

Cover letter 

Portfolio (this is something they have been encouraged to work on in their own time) 

A work sample  

For families without access to printers – the library provide printing at a minimal charge.             

They can wear school uniform but are encouraged to dress up in appropriate attire, suitable for an       

interview. Please note – Students are only out of classes on their nominated interview day. It is otherwise 

normal classes for ALL other students. 

Students have or should have now submitted their resume and cover letter for marking. All corrections 

and feedback will be available for students to access on google classroom from September 8. It is im-

portant that they make their own corrections and in their own time. They will then need to print their work 

off and have it ready for the day of their Interview. 

Reminders and important information in regards to careers is often circulated on our Facebook page and 

on the BWSC Umina Phone Ap. I strongly urge all parents and students to have these accessible as 

there is a lot of important notices sent out frequently. 

I will be working at the Senior Campus for 6 weeks in term 4. Any matters will need to be directed to Mr. 

Simon Warren or Brent Walker in my absence.   

I look forward to seeing the students on the day of their Mock Interview.                                 Mrs. Lewis 
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 Careers Workshop 

 
This was a subsidised excursion where students spent 
some time learning some great tips for mock inter-

views...or the real thing. 

 
We had TAFE presenting a program which included; 
Suitable attire, body language, responding to interview 
questions, punctuality, impressions and practical activi-

ties such as ironing, putting on a tie and table etiquette.  
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JASMINE GREENS COFFEE 

COURSE 

Kyhamoana Tevi-Fuimaono had a very successful work 
experience at Central Coast Newspapers. She has shown  a 
lot of potential and  has even assisted in writing an article 
which has been published. She has also had an opportunity to 
write an  article on her brother who has a boxing debut in 

October. 

Jackie, the editor has also asked Kyhamoana to do a piece on 
our RAISE mentoring program for the school. What an awe-

some week she had! 

 

Some of our students commenced a coffee course at Jasmine 
Greens. Gabby the owner was great with the kids and had a 
lot of knowledge to share. The students had a great time. It is 
wonderful to see a community shop owner volunteering her 
time to work with our students, not to mention supplying the 

beans, venue and milk! A very rewarding experience. 
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 The next P&C Association Meeting  

Wednesday  21st September 2016 

  7:00 p.m. Sharp              At: Umina Campus  
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Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

19  

                            

*PBL Meeting 

 

20                     

*Immunisation  

21                   

*Immunisation 

*P&C  Meeting 

Umina 

22                          

*Yr 12 Farewell 

Assembly Woy Woy 

23                               

*LASTWEL meeting 

*Last day of Term 3 

10  

                        

*Term 4 begins 

*PBL meeting  

*Team meeting 

11                      

*College Commit-

tee  

12                 13                         

*HSC starts 

 

14                     

17                    *PBL 

meeting  *STAFF 

Meeting 

18                       

*College Commit-

tee                  

19                        

*College PL    

*P&C Meeting  

Woy Woy 

 

20                      

*AECG Meeting  

*College Trivia 

Night 

21                     

*LASTWEL meeting  

 

OCTOBER 

TERM 3 BREAK 

SEPTEMBER 

Inter College Sporting Challenge 


